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President George Ammermann, called the February 10, 2011, Guadalupe County Master Gardener (GCMG) Board Meeting to order at 6:31 p.m.  Attendees: George Ammermann, Doug Biggs, Bob Teweles, Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Sandy Foss, and Linda Bruno.
Minutes The January 13, 2011, Board minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report Bob Teweles reported the ending GCMG Treasury balance as of January 31, 2011 was $13, 200.23. The submitted report was reviewed and accepted.

Old Business and Committee Reports

Education
Linda reported the February 26th speakers are set. Dr. Troxclair will present “Bugs in the garden”, at the Guadalupe County Annex Courtroom followed by Dr. Black on “What is killing your plants”, and Dr. Stein with a hands on demonstration on fruit tree pruning. Entry will be a donation for the food bank. 
Saturday, March 26th Robbie Will, from the Antique Rose Emporium will do a workshop on  “Gardening with Mediterranean Herbs” at 9am.

Saturday, April 23, Elaine McIntyre and Linda Bruno will do a composting workshop at 9am.
Linda reported scheduling activities for the western side of the county will be difficult as there is something going on every weekend through May. 

There will be a live broadcast of the radio show at Maldonado’s  Nursery March 19th and a class presented. Information will be available on the class at the February  GMCG meeting. 

Linda said Carol Calentine has agreed to co-chair Earth Day, she is looking for another volunteer. 

Linda will update the calendar and send it out to the Board this week. 

Peggy reported Bexar County and Comal County have been notified of the classes on the 26th.  She also mentioned she will chair the Wilson County event, March 5th .

Class 23
George reported in Jose’s absence, that they have a good schedule of speakers for class 23, and the schedule is now waiting  Travis Franke’s review . The classes will be in Cibolo at St. Paul’s Evangelical Church. George reports the facility is excellent for the classes. Tuition will be unchanged. Registration will close August 1. The class will require a minimum of 20 students and a maximum of 30. Classes start August 24 and continue through December 7. 
Space   There was a brief discussion on space for our meetings. It is possible GCMG will outgrow the Extension room at our present rate of growth. Some possible options were discussed and it was agreed to begin thinking about an alternate meeting space. 
Finance
After  discussion, the Board decided the following:
Linda and Bob will review the Quick book system.  Bob will then decide on the system to use to maintain the treasury books for GCMG. A motion was made by Linda and seconded by Bob Davis that Bob Teweles would make this decision.  The Board encouraged him to keep the system as simple as possible. The motion carried. 
Bob questioned the Board regarding Elizabeth Kolb. Bob has received dues from Elizabeth. George said she is Associate status and will not pay dues so the check  can be returned. 

The Sub Accounts set up by Ann Odvody during the audit will remain. However, it was agreed that the 2011 dues account could roll into the operations February 28th after the dues have been paid to the state. 
It was agreed that the Budgeted money for education in the 2011 budget be moved into the education subaccount.

It was agreed that Board approval be needed to move any other money.
Specialist Workshop   George reported there is a possibility the GCMG will host the Junior Master Gardener Specialist Workshop this year. The cost is $275-$300. The program is 2 1/2 days. Meals and materials  will  be provided and the class would be 30-60 people.  Location and facilities  are yet to be decided.  A trip to the Botanical Gardens was suggested as part of the program.  
Membership Meeting Speakers – Doug Biggs reported there is concern about Patty Leander being available for the meeting. She has an ill mother. At this time she is still planning to conduct the program. 
Publicity/ Website  – Peggy Jones  reported she is pleased with the changes on  the website.  The Dashboard report is showing 843 visits in January compared to 616 in December. The site received 19 emails, regarding the next class, volunteering and questions about gardening. 

She further reported on Wilson County Gardening Day. I t will be March 5th at the Floresville Alternative School grounds from 9-4pm. Peggy will complete the registration and get it sent  in for GCMG participation.  She would like 5 or 6 volunteers. 
GCMG Policies and Procedures – Linda Bruno continues working on the manual.  The section on Evaluating Projects is ready to go to Bob and George for review. 
Seguin Pregnancy Center   Nothing new from James Hajek.

Tor Drive  George reports he and Buddy are still trying to get together with their busy  schedules. 

Membership roster   Sandy and Linda reviewed and combined their lists on the delinquent dues/hours members that Sandy had contacted during January. 
 Associate Status. Linda made a motion and Doug seconded it,  that the Board approve Beth Smith be extended another year to work on her hours due to illness, and that Georgia Speir and Suzanne White move to Associate Status for 2011.  The motion carried. Sandy will notify the members.

TMG Charter Report   Linda reported  the completion of the Charter Report.  After Travis reviewed it,  it was emailed to Texas  A&M on January 27, 2011.
.Adjournment

As there was no further business,  the meeting was adjourned at 7:49 p.m.
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